THIS WEEK’S COMING EVENTS
Sun. Sept. 13

 9:00 am Worship in Sanctuary
Mon. Sept. 14

 Office open 10-Noon.



 6:30 pm Council Meeting
Tues. Sept. 15

 Office open 10-Noon.
Wed. Sept. 16

 Office open 10-Noon.
Thurs. Sept. 17

 Office open 10-Noon.




 6:30 pm Worship in Sanctuary
Fri. Sept. 18

 Office Closed.
Sun. Sept. 20

 9:00 am Worship in Sanctuary
FUTURE COMING EVENTS
Thurs. Sept. 24

 6:30 pm Worship in Sanctuary
Sun. Sept. 27

 9:00 am Worship in Sanctuary
VAN SERVICE: NOT AVAILABLE FOR ANY SERVICES OR EVENTS!!!
VIDEOS: We have more videos available on our online platforms. Go check them out!
LOOSE COIN UPDATE: We are still using the loose coins in the offering plate for special projects. You can still give by specifying on the envelope that it is for Stewardship loose coin offering. Thanks to all for your continued support!!

NEW SIGN UPDATE: We have a “New Sign Fund” for the replacement of the Church sign between the West Narthex and parsonage, on the lawn in front of the Chapel. Our goal is to secure $20,000 in donations before proceeding with the project. We received approval from the city for the sign to be lit from within the sign and are working with Appleton Sign Company to start with the process of replacing the sign. We are excited to start this beautification process for our church! Thank you for your continued support!
UPPER ROOM BOOKS: Are available in the vestibule and there are envelopes you can put money in and drop in the mail slot for the $1 donation per book, please label the envelope what it is for.

NURSERY: NOT AVAILABLE FOR ANY SERVICES OR EVENTS!!!
DRIVE THRU COMMUNION: First Sunday of each month from 10:30 am- 11:00 am. The next drive-thru communion will take place on Sunday October 4th.
WELCOME TO OUR SERVICE TODAY!
We welcome all visitors and guests, and we are glad you can join us for our services.

Large print bulletins and regular bulletins are available in the vestibule and online, if you would like one mailed to you, please let us know. Weekly hymns are being printed and some are available in the vestibule by the bulletins.
9:00 am Worship: Podcasted and video at www.oursavioursuccripon.com & airs at 11:00 am on 1600 WRPN. Also available on Facebook, Instagram, and YouTube.

Pastor


Rev. Dr. Kevin Mundell    revdrmundell@me.com           920-385-8990

Parish Nurse

Jessica Geisthardt  Jessica.geisthardt@ssmhealth.com 920 904-2583

Admin. Assistant 
Krystal Meyer                  osuccripon1@gmail.com          920-748-2544

Custodian

Jim Abraham

CHURCH OFFICE HOURS:  The office hours are: Mon-Thurs. 10-noon. If you need to get into church at an unopen time, please call the church office and leave a message or call Krystal at (920) 373-1240 (cell), if she does not answer, please leave a voicemail.

PARISH NURSE HOURS: Nurse Jess is able to see members by appointment on Tuesdays & Thursdays in the church office. Call 920-904-2583 to leave a message for an appointment time. 
Sunday Worship Team   9:00 am

Audio Operator:
Phil Manthei


Liturgist:
Rick Stracy
Acolyte:





Organist:
Craig Bowden 

COPY RIGHT LICENSE: CCLI #: 938092; CCS Perform #:9734; CCS Worship #: 9734; OL: A-729567

CONTRIBUTIONS & ATTENDANCE FOR LAST WEEK: 
Attendance: 37
General Fund: $ 2,204.35

Capital Improvements: $68

OCWM: $51
Thank you so much for your continued support of mailed in and online contributions! It means so much to us during this time! 
OCT. MESSENGER: The deadline is Sept. 21, please send it to osuccripon1@gmail.com in written email by NOON. Please no PDF’s! Thank You!
CONTACT INFORMATION: If any of your contact information changes, please let the office know as soon as possible. Thank you. 
TODAY’S BULLETIN IS SPONSORED BY:

In Honor of Don & Caroline Retzlaff’s 63rd Anniversary; Given by Don & Caroline Retzlaff.
Birthday Greetings to our Young at Heart (age 50+)
September 13, 2020- September 19, 2020
Tracy Cramer, September 15    Allan Seeliger, September 16    Heidi Schwanke, September 17
Janet Sommer, September 17    Nancy Mills, September 18
GENERAL ANNOUNCEMENTS:
ALTAR & ORGAN FLOWERS; RADIO BROADCAST; BULLETIN SIGN-UP: 2020 Sign-up is available on the stand outside of the office! This sign-up is for ALL SPONSORSHIPS! Altar flowers are $25 and Organ flowers are $16 each. Radio Broadcasts are $50 per sponsor & $25 per sponsor per bulletin. You can also send a letter with payment into the office or call the office to sign up. Please remember to send payment in for your signed-up slots.
MISSIONS COMMITTEE NOTES: September – Canned Fruit & Vegetables. You can drop off in the East Narthex during open office hours. Russell Manor Bake Sale rescheduled to hopefully this winter for a Holiday Bake Sale. Smoke Alarm Install. – rescheduled for hopefully next spring. Please watch bulletins and messengers to stay up to date. Thank you!
NURSE JESS NOTE: [image: image1.emf] 


Have you heard of caregiver burnout? It’s an actual, real condition that is characterized by a state of physical, emotional, and mental exhaustion that may be accompanied by a change in attitude. The attitude goes from positive and caring to negative and unconcerned. This state of exhaustion can occur when caregivers do not get the help they need or if they try to do more than they are able – physically or financially. Feelings can include fatigue, stress, anxiety, and depression. There may also be feelings of guilt if they choose to spend time on themselves instead of ill or elderly loved ones. Symptoms are very similar to depression: withdrawal from family or friends, loss of interest in activities, feeling hopeless, changes in appetite or weight, getting sick frequently, thoughts of harm to self or others, exhaustion, excessive use of alcohol or medications, and irritability. Caregivers often are so busy caring for others that they neglect their own emotional, physical, and spiritual health. What can we do if we or someone we know is experiencing caregiver burnout? Get help. Whether from other family, friends, neighbors, church members, etc. Most people are willing to help but do not know what they can do unless asked. There are also professional resources available. Your loved one or friend may qualify for respite care, in-home nursing services, meal delivery services, etc. The best way to find out this information is speaking with the primary care physician and the local Aging and Disability Resource Center or the county in which the person lives. Caregivers can also seek out a support group. Talking with others facing similar challenges can ease stress. Caregivers should set realistic goals and limits on what they are able to do and keep those boundaries. Realize too, that you have been gifted a difficult but rewarding task. Hebrews 6:10 “God is not unjust; he will not forget your work and the love you have shown him as you have helped his people and continue to help them.”
BLESSING OF THE BACKPACKS: See Nurse Jess and her dog Saoirse explain the story behind the "Good News" bracelet by watching the video on our online platforms. If your child, teen, or even YOU would like a Good News bracelet, contact Nurse Jess.
INSTRUCTIONS ON HOW TO CONNECT OR LISTEN ONLINE: Our Saviour’s UCC website: go to www.oursavioursuccripon.com, scroll down past the slide show of pictures, then hover the mouse arrow over church life and click on the service podcasts link, it will take you to the podcasts where you can listen to the audio or watch the video or both. RADIO: tune in at 11:00 am to 1600 am WRPN to listen. FACEBOOK: https://www.facebook.com/oursavioursucc/ and scroll through the posts to find the video you want to watch. INSTAGRAM: https://www.instagram.com/oursavioursucc/ and in the search bar put oursavioursucc then click follow once you are following us you can then scroll through our posts for videos of the services. YOUTUBE: https://www.youtube.com/channel/ucce3nodvu89qcwmqwmbdlya, you can go to YouTube and search for Our Saviour’s UCC then subscribe to our channel so you can get notifications when videos are posted and you can watch the services on our channel. Playlists for each week’s hymns, creeds, and statements of faith can be found on our YouTube channel as well.
TURKEY DINNER: There will be an annual turkey dinner on Saturday Oct. 31. Deliveries and take out only. No dine in. More information will be in the Sept. messenger and available as we get closer to the date.
PRAYER CHAIN Ministry: Feel free to use our prayer chain ministry by contacting Caroline Retzlaff at 920-748-2367.
IN OUR PRAYERS: Barb Schultz, Grace Albright, Billi Kaufman, Ed Vande Brink, Bill Waltenberry, Roger Fenner, Lorraine Fischer, Nancy Henning, Len Quinn, Robert Chikowski, Steve McSorley, Bob Schouten, Cindy Clausen, Pat Schaub, Caroline Sowersby, 13 unspoken, and all others.
In Our Prayers:

The family and friends of Kenneth Wittchow.
